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INFO 
 

 

Dear Members:                          January 27, 2010. 
 
         
 

Further to PALPA FLASH dated 25th January 2010 on Crew Layover at Peshawar. 
 

The Executive Committee communicated its concern twice to the Ministry of Defence, 
Director General CAA-Pak and PIA Management with facts and figures, highlighting the 
security situation in Peshawar. 
 

The details of the bomb blasts/terrorist attacks and the consequent fatalities 
and injuries in the major cities of Pakistan have been tabulated in abridged form 
below for your information. 

 

STATISTICS. 
 

 

# of Blasts Place  Killed  Injured  

53 Peshawar 549 1,288 
29 Quetta 11 100 

12 Rawalpindi 261 124 

10 Lahore 86 470 

January 2009 
To-date. 

04 Karachi 50 71 
    
These statistics clearly indicate the lack of security in the city of Peshawar, for which the 
Executive Committee requests you not to operate flights to Peshawar, in which crew 
layover is involved. 
 

Kindly appreciate the genuine concern of the Executive Committee for your 
safety and security, which would ultimately be in the interest of your families. 
 
Thanking you, 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Capt. Arif Majeed 
GENERAL SECRETARY  
 

 


